From: Eric Duthie <EricD@hildalecity.com>

Sent: Thursday, July 27, 2023 2:28:24 PM

To: Jerry Postema <jerryp@hildalecity.com>; Vance Barlow <VanceB@tocc.us>
Subject: Re: Well 17 Drilling

Based upon our recent experience with well collapse, | believe this is a useful resolution to that problem.
| suggest we model this method into all future well siting and drilling operations.
eric

Eric Duthie

City Manager

ericd@hildalecity.com

Mobile: 435.592.5346 Office: 435.874.2323 Fax: 435.874.2603
320 E Newel Ave. PO Box 840490, Hildale, UT 84784

AT N
FHitdate City

From: Jerry Postema <jerryp@hildalecity.com>

Sent: Wednesday, July 26, 2023 5:30 PM

To: Eric Duthie <EricD@hildalecity.com>; Vance Barlow <VanceB@tocc.us>
Subject: Well 17 Drilling

Hi Eric and Vance! | spoke with Cluff Drilling and asked about extending the perforated casing to the bottom of the drill hole
for Well 17 instead of stopping the casing at the Shinarup aquifer. The additional work would cost $29,000 and include:
Placing an additional 150 feet of perforated casing with Gravel Pack to fill the annulas on the outside of the casing to serve
as a debris filter and as a formation stabilizer.

| recommend doing the change order to the current well cost.

Thanks

Jerry



